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From: Joanna Williams

Date: Mon, 16 Jan 2023 at 11:20

Subject: URGENT Brooklands Farm South Street Whitstable planning application
To: <policy@canterbury.gov.uk>

OBJECTION TO THE ABOVE Application

| strongly OBJECT to the plans put forward to the huge mixed residential &  commercial development on Brooklands
Farm, South Street, South Tankerton.
Reasons put forward below.

Whitstable is a charming full of character small fishing town with a beautiful harbour, a high street voted in the top 10 best
in the country for small shops & is world renowned for its Oysters, all of which bring many visitors & income to the town
but also benefitting surrounding locations.

But it is already being overloaded with the huge new developments as at Whitstable Heights & Grassmere Pasture in
progress & cannot cope with this huge new development that has been put forward. Whitstable is already providing more
than the Government guide lines for areas to develope.

The Sewage situation is already overloaded & ruining our beaches & sea & has been deigned a health Hazzard with raw
sewage being offloaded into the sea making it unsafe for people to swim in especially children.

Our Doctors, who are brilliant, are already at breaking point with local residents already unable to get even urgent
appointments, as are our dentists.

The infrastructure & highways are already inadequate & this new proposed development would cause many years of
noise, pollution & congestion with the amount of heavy goods vehicles, large building equipment & extra number of staff
Work force cars. Then the ongoing amount of cars of residents when the houses are finished as well as the industrial
units. The damage to our roads would be drastic.

To loose this open green space would be a tragedy for the area, for people to walk their dogs or just to walk & enjoy the
very few open spaces we actually have left & the necessary quality of life it affords us.

Our supermarkets are not of the huge Superstore sizes designed to cope with the large numbers of residents all these
new developments will bring, it will be an undiluted nightmare just to do a weekly shop. Surely this can not happen.

PLEASE NO MORE

Joanna Williams

Sent from my iPad
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